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Sticky Note
This matter has been referred to the Police Chief and Animal Control Officer.  The Town Administrator is also following up.













po'neil
Sticky Note
Next Safety Committee Mtg is 10/31/17



Bowditch
&Dewey

James D. Hanrahan

Direct telephone: 508-416-2404
Direct facsimile: 508-929-3016

Email: jhanrahan(S;bow<Jitch.com

October 12, 2017

VIA EMAIL AND HAND DELIVERY

Board of Selectmen

Town of Framingham
150 Concord Street, Room 121
Framingham, MA 01702

Attention: Cheryl Tully Stoll

Re: TJX/Route 30 Road Improvements

Dear Members of the Board :

1am writing on behalfof Tlie TJX Companies with respect to proposed road
improvements at the Speen Street/Route30 intersection. We have been working with the towns
of Framingham and Natick, as well as Mass DOT on design improvements to this intersection for
a number of years, most recently in conjunction with the proposed expansion of the TJX campus.

In the course of title research related to the design of these intersection improvements it
became apparent that two (2) small triangles of land owned by the Town of Framingham, one
located in Natick and one located in Framingham, are included in the area of proposed road
improvements. These parcels were acquired by the Town of Framingliam pursuant to a deed
from the Massachusetts Department of Transportation dated February 10, 2010 record in
Middlesex South District Registry of Deeds in Book 54283, Page 321 (the "Rail Trail Deed"
attached hereto as Exhibit A)

The two (2) parcels of land are shown as parcel T-F-1 and parcel T-N-1 on a plan entitled
"Massachusetts Department of Transportation Plan of Road and Railroad in the Town of
Framingham/Natick Middlesex County Altered and Laid Out as a State Highway by the
Massachusetts Department ofTransportation, Highway Division" (the "Rt.30 Detail Plan")
attached hereto as Exhibit B, along with legal descriptions of each parcel attached as Exhibits B-
1 and B-2. The two parcels are intended to be part of the new road layout, but are currently part
of the Cochituate Rail Trail.
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